

MAR 8 2011

ANN H. KOBAYASHI
COUNCILMEMBER, DISTRICT 5
CHAIR, COMMITTEE ON PLANNING
TELEPHONE: (808) 768-5005
FAX: (808) 768-1227

EMAIL: akobayashi@honolulu.gov

CITY COUNCIL

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU 530 SOUTH KING STREET, ROOM 202 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813-3065 TELEPHONE: (808) 768-5010 • FAX: (808) 768-5011

garet, Please call Knis @ 5274 for how details.

March 4, 2011

Mr. Robert P. Hiam President and Chief Executive Officer HMSA P.O. Box 860 Honolulu, Hawaii 96808

Dear Mr. Hiam,

I am writing to you on behalf of an Ala Moana constituent who has contacted my office with concerns regarding the feeding of feral cats on Sheridan Street by an employee of HMSA.

This constituent states that on several occasions, she has witnessed an HMSA employee by the name of Donna, feeding feral cats and leaving behind large amounts of food. Many in the community feel that this activity presents a health hazard, as it promotes the proliferation of feral pests as well as fleas and roaches. In light of this, I would like to respectfully request that your company take any necessary steps possible in order to regulate such activity. I appreciate any effort you may provide in order to continue good stewardship within our community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 768-5005.

Sincerely,

Ann H. Kobayashi

Councilmember, District V